
 

 

Social Community Infrastructure Blueprint Progresses 

South Gippsland Shire Council noted progress of the Social Community Infrastructure 

Blueprint 2014-2029 at its Council meeting. 

The blueprint ensures that services and the associated infrastructure are planned and ready 

for future business and population growth. Of the nineteen community facility actions 

identified in the blueprint nine are ongoing, four are underway and one has been completed 

with five yet to commence. 

The demographic data in the blueprint will be updated and additional focus areas will be 

included such as the Early Years Services Infrastructure Strategy before it is published to 

Council’s website. 

Community facility actions will be reviewed annually as part of the budgeting process for 

Council’s forward 15 year Capital Works Program and when potential grant funding becomes 

available. 

South Gippsland Shire Mayor Councillor Lorraine Brunt was pleased to see the progression of 

the blueprint. 

“The Social Community Infrastructure Blueprint is a key document that outlines South 

Gippsland’s need for infrastructure such as multipurpose facilities, libraries, youth activity 

areas, and paths and trails. 

“It is fantastic to see that as we progress toward 2029 we have been actively seeking how to 

improve or provide the identified necessary community infrastructure.  

“I hope that the four actions currently underway will be delivered in the near future so that 

residents will have access to such vital community assets,” said the Mayor.    
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